

Mr Igor CALDEIRA

Secretary-General Brussels, Belgium

Brussels, 29 March2016

Dear Igor, dear liberal friends,

It is with great pride and excitement that I declare my intention to run for the next LYMEC Bureau in the coming elections which will take place in Vienna.

As an active individual member of LYMEC and with a track record in defending and promoting liberal ideas I am sure I will bring commitment and a set of unique skills and experience to the Bureau.

In my professional career I work as an Events and Website assistant at the ALDE group secretariat in the European Committee of the Regions. In the past, I worked as an Administrative assistant of LYMEC. In 2016 I was elected as LYMEC IMS delegate. I am well acquainted with European liberal family adept at developing audio-visual political campaigns.

I do strongly believe that my experience, skills and enthusiasm will empower the next LYMEC Bureau to strengthen young liberals throughout Europe.

Kind regards,

Edgaras MASCINSKAS IMS Delegate